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Subject of the Grievance
This case concerns whether the grievant should be promoted to Senior Field Clerk.

Facts of the Case
The grievant was a Senior Field Clerk from December 1,1992 until February 27, 1995 when he took a voluntary
demotion to First Field Clerk in order to be reassigned to a work location closer to his home in Santa Maria. The
grievant was assigned to Atascadero. At the time in order to retain the Senior classification, he would have had
to stay at Metcalf or transfer to Fresno or Bakersfield. The grievant had worked at Metcalf for three continuous
years.

Effective January 20, 1998, he was transferred back to Metcalf as a First Field Clerk. The staffing at Metcalf had
declined since he last worked there in 1995. There is no agreed upon definition of a Senior Field Clerk.

Discussion
The PRC agreed that the grievant does not have 306.9 rights to Senior Field Clerk and that there was no Senior
position filled.

The Union expressed concern that the number of Senior Clerks has significantly diminished in the last several
years. Company acknowledged the loss but attributed it to the VRI, attrition, and declining need based on
current staffing and the smaller jobs and projects being worked by GC crews. The smaller jobs require less
clerical support which then reduces the nee.d for Senior positions to act as leads and coordinators.

Decision
The PRC agreed there was no contractual violation in this case and agrees to close it without adjustment.
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